MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Feb. 4, 2020, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Josh Daisy, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard. 
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the Jan. 7, 2020 Commission meeting.  Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  
Under Old Business, Tim told the Commissioners that the land search for a site for a potential dog park continues.  
The dates for this summer’s playground program have been solidified.  The seven-week program will end on Aug. 14th.  Planning and bookings for the pilot teen summer program is 90% completed.  The three-week program will run this year as a trial; it will run from 8:45 a.m. to 4 p.m. and will consist of 4 days featuring 2 days on site and 2 days of field trips each week.  

Norm and the Highway Dept. grounds crew have cleared the trails at the Raynham State Forest.  One large felled tree still needs to be removed.  The crew plans to create berms to separate the property from the neighborhoods.
Chris asked whether there are any developments regarding the proposed public safety building.  Tim responded that the town is looking at potential sites, including Borden Colony, which would require dealing with the state and possibly working out a land swap.

The following field-use applications were reviewed and acted on:

1. RIMA Baseball League requests the use of the McKenney Babe Ruth Field for 5 to 6 dates over 2 to 3 seasons (Ap. 25 – Oct. 18, 2020), on Saturdays, possibly Sundays, between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the request with the fee of $960, adjustable with additional dates and pending field availability.  Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

2. Raynham Youth Lacrosse submitted their spring season request, starting April 1, 2020 and ending June 15, 2020, to include the use of RMS football/soccer field, RMS softball field, and RMS upper field.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with no fee.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

3. Raynham Flag Football submitted a request to use the Burke soccer and the Griffiths soccer fields, as well as the Borden Colony multi-purpose field between noon and 3 p.m. on Sundays from April 25 through early June 2020.  Jim made a motion to approve with no fee; Chris seconded and a unanimous vote followed.

Chris asked about installing a picnic table on the lawn outside the office.  Tim responded that he will look into it.
SJ thanked the Commissioners for their kind comments following their reviews of the 2019 Annual Report to the Town that she had authored.

She also asked that the Commission consider moving the monthly meetings back to the Senior Center, adding that she had spoken with Raynham Channel Executive Director about the possibility of doing so and that he had no problem with it, adding that it was Tim’s and Josh’s call.  Jim made a motion to move the meetings back to the Senior Center; Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Tim reported on the following:

· The department’s preliminary FY2021 budget will be submitted tomorrow; all line item increases are capped at less than 2%.   

· Tim attended the recent RYS holiday party and board meeting.  Discussions included needed upgrades and improvements to the fence at the Griffiths and to the concession stand restrooms.  
· Another local Eagle Scout candidate is interested in redoing the second bocce court near the Senior Center.  Troop 79 member Adam Savoie, together with his troop leaders and fellow members, will coordinate the project with Tim.  Tim suggests that another future Eagle Scout project could be the public notices/announcements board at Johnson’s Pond.  
· Tim has been in contact with local painter Mark Arcardipane and is awaiting quotes to stain the office deck and handicap ramp, as well as power-washing the office exterior.  In addition, Tim wants a quote to stain the gazebo in the spring.
· Registration for community garden plots will begin on March 2.  There is a recurring issue with the fence around the plots and deer accessing the crops.  Tim will speak with tenant Clive Olson and look into fence repairs or replacement.
· Sarah and Tim will be attending a state-sponsored daycare certification meeting next Tuesday.

· Heather and Tim will attend the MRPA state conference next month.

· Under a new law, all children exposed to a body of water (including swimming pools) must be swim tested and non-swimmers much wear a swim vest.  

· Tim noted that Highway Foreman Norm Sturtevant turned 50 last week, and he offered his best wishes and a sincere thank-you for all that Norm does.

At this point in the meeting, Jim Brow stepped out to take a brief phone call.  He returned for the start of Executive Session.
The Chairman asked for a motion to recess the regular meeting and enter into Executive Session for the purpose of the discussion of a personnel matter.  Chris made said motion and he and Josh voted in favor.  It was announced that following Executive Session, the regular meeting will be reconvened for the sole purpose of adjournment.
At the conclusion of Executive Session, the regular meeting was reconvened and immediately adjourned at 7:01 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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